




 
 

 
 

 

                      
 

     
              

             
          

 

            
            

         
 

              
          

            
        

  

              
       

           
        

            
         

 

            
  

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

pediatric development program for FANAPT® with the extrapolation approach described in 
FDA’s January 15, 2020 General Advice letter, Vanda is also submitting a new PPSR. Once FDA 
issues a PWR, Vanda intends to amend the PSP for FANAPT® to reflect the terms of the PWR 
and the extrapolation approach. Vanda also intends to request that FDA rescind PMR 4-2 because 
the efficacy study described in PMR 4-2 is unnecessary under the extrapolation approach. 

To allow time for Vanda and FDA to implement these changes to FANAPT®’s pediatric 
development program, Vanda requests that FDA grant a further deferral extension of the Final 
Report Submission date for PMR 4-2 to August 31, 2021, given that PMR 4-2 will remain in place 
until FDA rescinds it. 

Vanda regrets that it did not make the submissions needed for these changes to FANAPT®’s 
pediatric development program early enough to allow PMR 4-2 to be rescinded before the 
September 25, 2020 date for Final Report Submission. We apologize for the delay and look 
forward to working with FDA to revise the FANAPT® pediatric development program to reflect 
the Agency’s current scientific advice. 

Vanda requests that FDA post this letter on the Agency's web site with redactions for trade secrets 
and confidential commercial information, in accordance with section 505B(d)(1) of the Federal 
Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act. Attached to this letter as Appendix 1 is a version of this letter 
from which trade secrets and confidential commercial information have been redacted. Vanda 
designates the information that is redacted from Appendix 1 as trade secrets and/or confidential 
commercial information pursuant to Exemption 4 of the Freedom of Information Act and 21 C.F.R. 
§ 20.61(d). 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me 
at (202) 734-3416 or at Gunther.Birznieks@vandapharma.com. 

Sincerely, 

Gunther Birznieks 
Research and Development Committee Member 
Vanda Pharmaceuticals Inc. 
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